
 
Report on Proposed Amendment to the Ballyhale Local Area Plan  
 
At the May Kilkenny County Council meeting, during consideration of the Ballyhale 
Proposed Local Area Plan, it was agreed to make a Proposed Variation by zoning a site to 
the north of Station road, east of the sewage treatment plant, for industrial use.  This 
proposed zoning was omitted in error from the Proposed Variations which were made 
available on public display.  The Plan was adopted on the 19th July 2004, as displayed, 
without this proposed zoning.   
 
In order to rectify this omission, Kilkenny County Council now proposes to amend the 
Ballyhale Local Area Plan in order to allow for consideration of the proposed zoning, as 
agreed at the May meeting.  Please see the attached map which highlights the Proposed 
zoning in red.    
 
 
 
  
_________________                                        
Philip O’Neill, 
Director of Services                                 
 
 


